Agenda Report

TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: JUNE 21, 1999
FROM: CYNTHIA J. KURTZ, CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF FY 2000 SUBCONTRACTOR AGREEMENT BETWEEN
PACIFIC CLINICS AND PASADENA PUBLIC HEALTH DEPARTMENT
IN THE AMOUNT OF $53,398 FOR PUBLIC HEALTH NURSING
SEVICES TO CLIENTS OF THE PASADENA MULTI-SERVICE
CENTER, PASSAGEWAYS

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize the City Manager to execute a subcontractor
agreement for FY 2000 in the amount of $53,398 between Pacific Clinics and the City of
Pasadena Public Health Department for provision of public health nursing services to clients of
the Pasadena Multi-Service Center (Passageways) funded by the U.S. Department of Housing
and Urban Development.

BACKGROUND:

In FY1996 Pacific Clinics was awarded a three year grant from the U.S. Department of Housing
and Urban Development to implement a Multi-Service Center as a point of entry to a continuum
of services for homeless individuals. The Center, known as Passageways, enhances the ability of
existing agencies to promote access to a coordinated, interlinked system of social service and
health services for people who are homeless. These individuals, more often than not, are affected
by coexisting conditions of serious and chronic mental illness, substance abuse/dependence, and
physical illness.

The Multi-Service Center provides a comprehensive core of services to over six hundred
homeless individuals per year, In addition to the Public Health Department, partners include
AIDS Service Center, Day One, Grandview, Union Station and Pasadena Police Department.
Under the terms of this subcontract, a public health nurse is headquartered at the Multi-Service
Center for 20 hours per week to provide case management services and interface with other
partner agencies. The public health nurse screens clients who may require a range of medical and
other health care services, recommends selected clients for referral, monitors accessibility and
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availability of community resources, and follows up on clients for whom services have been
recommended.

The term of this subcontract is retroactive to April 1, 1999 through March 31, 2000.

The proposed subcontract fully complies with the competitive bidding, affirmative action in
contracting and living wage ordinances PMC 4.08, 4.09 and 4.11, respectively.

FISCAL IMPACT:

This action by the City Council will have no impact on in the Public Health Department’s FY
2000 recommended budget. The estimated revenues and appropriations, adjusted for the City’s
fiscal year from July, 1999 through June, 2000 have been included in the Disease Prevention and
Control Division account # 563100.
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